MR. PRIME CHOICE BENEFIT

 IN MEMORY OF 

 MR. PRIME CHOICE 2001-2002

 CREATH ROBINSON

 NOVEMBER 10, 2002 -- 8PM RIPCORD

 benefiting

 GULF COAST ARCHIVES AND MUSEUM & COLT 45's

for more information call 

Robert Harwood  (M-F 3-9pm)  713 571-7870

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

"Houston GLBT History, Our First Decade: 1975-1985"

Who:           SLAGH, HLGCC, GCAM

What:          "GLBT History, Houston's First Decade: 1975-1985" a history program

                    with presenters Ray Hill, Phyllis Randolph Frye and Aaron Coleman

Where:        Theatre Suburbia, 1410 West 43rd Street at Oak Forest 

                    just outside the 610 Loop near Ella Boulevard

When:         Monday, November 11, 2002 at 7pm [lasting about 2 hours]

Why:           Benefit for GCAM and HLGCC

Contact:     Judy (GCAM) 713 227-5973 #1  or info@gcam.org


     Tim (Community Center) brookover@ev1.net


     Jerry (SLAGH) Jerry@Simoneaux.com

                  for more information, reservations or to talk about becoming a co-sponsor

$10 suggested donation at the door. No one will be turned away because of inability to pay...no questions asked. You can either pay at the door or on paypal at www.gcam.org -- this will either insure your reservation or you can make a donation even if you cannot attend.

***Light Refreshments will be served***

On June 25, The Stonewall Law Association of Greater Houston hosted a  program for Commemoration day during Pride Week called "Houston GLBT History, Our First Decade: 1975-1985."  Many people, including the speakers, have asked for a repeat performance.  Judy Reeves at GCAM (Gulf Coast Archives and Museum of GLBT History), Tim Brookover at the Lesbian/Gay Community Center, and Jerry Simoneaux of the Stonewall Law Association of Greater Houston are working together to co-host that event as a benefit show for the GLBT Community Center and GCAM. 

Jerry Simoneaux stated, "The drive behind the show is to educate the community --especially those too young to remember--about our history. Education is a cornerstone of the Stonewall Law Association of Greater Houston."

Matt McIntosh of OutBC.com has agreed to sponsor the event. John Nechman at SOGII (Sexual Orientation and Gender Identification Section of the State Bar of Texas) is also going to be a co-sponsor. Other potential sponsors are being sought.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Community Tree Lighting

Old Traditions making way for new ones

   Gulf Coast Archive and Museum in conjunction with the Houston Lesbian and Gay Community Center are currently working on a joint project for the 15th Annual World AIDS Day on December 1, 2002.  We will be lighting up the NAMES Project-Houston Christmas Tree of Remembrance – at 7pm.  We will be using many of the ornaments which have adorned the tree at it’s lighting ceremonies in years past. [This ceremony is unique to Houston and was first introduced in 1989 by Larry Replogle and Pete Martinez. As of the year 2000, over 4,000 ornaments had been placed.]

   The NAMES Project made it’s first visit to Houston [during it’s first national tour] on Mother’s Day week-end, May 6-8th, 1988.  The NAMES Project-Houston chapter was started by Judy Voulgaris and Larry Replogle, along with a handful of NAMES volunteers, shortly after that week-end.  Within months both Judy and Larry had to step down as co-chairs for health reasons.  Pete Martinez stepped up to the plate saying he was a caterer, self-employed, and had ‘a little time’ on his hands.  Before long it turned into a full time job, no…a way of life…for Pete and his small group of panel overseers.  Approximately a decade later Pete, due to his failing health, was forced to step down from what had become a huge Houston operation. After much time in the hospital and several weeks at home, Pete finally succumbed to cancer on March 17th, 2001.  Alec Soto took the helm at that point but things were changing on the national level and the local chapter was forced to close it’s doors for the last time earlier this year.

   Through the efforts of Alec, several volunteers and the strong backs of some community center volunteers as well, GCAM acquired the entire NAMES Project- Houston archives. We have it housed at the museum but there is a large exhibit of framed photos and posters which will be up on the walls for viewing on December 1st at the tree lighting ceremonies.

   Please join us at the Community Center, 803 Hawthorne, Houston, Tx at 7pm for a wonderful, warm evening of friends and refreshments on World AIDS Day, Sunday, December 1, 2002.  

   What a fitting way to say so-long to Pete and the NAMES Project-Houston; and thank you to Alec and all who helped him keep the dignity of the organization in tact while shutting it down after serving Houston for 13 years…a chance to say good bye to the old tradition of lighting the Tree of Remembrance for NAMES Project-Houston and to say hello to the new tradition of lighting the TREE OF HOPE for our GLBT communities gathering place—the Houston Lesbian and Gay Community Center and the keepers of GLBT history—the Gulf Coast Archive and Museum of GLBT History, Inc.!!! 
Mission Statement:
Gulf Coast Archive and Museum of Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender History, Inc.(GCAM) was created to collect, preserve and provide access to historical items from the GLBT community in the gulf coast area of Texas. The archive shall encourage education of and research by anyone (regardless of race, ethnicity, sexual orientation, age or religion), interested in learning about any aspects of the GLBT community. The museum shall sponsor meetings for the dissemination of information and display of collected materials.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Mission Statement:
The Houston Lesbian & Gay Community Center (HLGCC) is to empower, educate, and nurture individuals of diverse sexual orientations and gender identities and to generate a sense of community by providing for their social, emotional, and physical well being.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Stonewall Law Association of Greater Houston (SLAGH) is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization that is an educational and networking resource for lawyers, law professionals, students, and all persons interested in legal issues affecting the GLBT Community.  SLAGH is an affiliate member organization of The National Lesbian and Gay Lawyers Association--an affiliate member organization of The American Bar Association.  Membership in SLAGH is available to attorney members of any state bar, as well as students and other non-attorneys. SLAGH has been approved to offer Continuing Legal Education (CLE) seminars by The State Bar of Texas.
